

PREACHING SPANISH PNATIONS





November - December 2023

MIKE PAYTON Missionary to the Spanish Nations "And they continued stedfastly in the apostles' doctrine and fellowship, and in breaking of bread, and in prayers. And fear came upon every soul: and many wonders and signs were done by the apostles." (Acts 2:42-43)

SUPPORT ADDRESS Immanuel Baptist Missions 12046 Normandy Blvd. Jacksonville, FL 32221 Dear Pastor and Church Family,

SENDING CHURCH Immanuel Baptist Church 12046 Normandy Blvd. Jacksonville, FL 32221 Greg Neal, Pastor

These past two months, we have continued steadfastly as these men who were mentioned in Acts did. We have continued in soul-winning and seen three people saved, including one Cuban and one Mexican, through our soul-winning efforts. We have continued preparing for meetings, and we have two conferences coming up very soon. We have continued in mission aviation and worked through many administrative needs regarding paperwork for the jet. We have continued working on the hangar at Bellanca Landing and on the very first airplane God gave to us, the Bellanca Cruisair. We understand that before the wonders and signs were done in verse 43 of the second chapter of Acts, there had to be a time of steadfast continuing as mentioned in verse 42. May we all determine to be counted among those who "continued steadfastly" in our efforts to serve the Lord both in your home church and around the world for Christ.

Immanuel Baptist Missions

Our administrative work on the jet has been tedious and time-consuming, but necessary to get all the paperwork in order as far as the FAA is concerned. Once we have these boxes checked, we will be able to move forward with our current goal of getting the jet moved to Lake City as a base for mission aviation operations. We thank you for your prayers as we continue this task given to us from the Lord to be used for the Lord and His glory. Our smaller hangar has been receiving renovations and our first aircraft, the Bellanca Cruisair, is getting closer and closer to completion. We are excited to see how the Lord uses our aircraft to advance the gospel around the world.

In February, we have a missions conference in Alabama with one of our supporting churches that we look forward to each year. We pray we are a blessing to them as they have been our faithful partners and ministry companions for many years now. In April, we have a trip planned to Ecuador to continue training national pastors, planting churches, and giving the gospel to those who will never hear it otherwise. To all of you who have continued steadfastly to be our partners in ministry, we thank you for having a part in reaching Spanish nations for Christ. May God bless you for all you do for Him.

> Reaching Spanish Nations for Christ, Mike, Beth, Elena, & Michael Victor Payton

